Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – October 20, 2016 at 12:00 Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Norm Miller (Chair), Art Young, Georgie Lussier, Denise Figueroa, Corey Bixby, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile, Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson, Thomas Guggisberg, Mark Wos, Kelli Schreivogl, Fred Gilliam, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Lauren Bailey, Ross Farrell, Jonathan Scherzer, Kathy Colbert
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

Approval of Land Acquisition Hearing – Chris Desany
River Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) is a 16-mile corridor with 31 stations that will provide direct, frequent and reliable service from the Albany’s south end to Cohoes and Waterford, serving employment sites, a growing residential population, and other areas of proposed development. 

River Corridor BRT will provide service with two branches, one from Cohoes and one from Waterford that will meet in Lansingburgh and travel through downtown Troy, Watervliet, Menands and Albany before branching again to terminate at Second and Delaware Avenues and South Pearl Street in Albany. It will be the second BRT line in the CDTA system. It will operate from 4:00am and 2:30am on weekdays and 5:00am and 2:30am on weekends, with 10 minute frequencies during travel peak periods. 

We will position stations/stops along the corridor. The majority of this work is within highway right of way; however, some work will be on private or public (state-owned) property, which may be adjacent to businesses, residences or vacant land. We will need to acquire property rights for any parcels that fall outside highway right of way.  In most cases, property rights will be small permanent easements. We must perform appraisals and formally provide offers for fair market value of the land.   
One of the steps in the process requires us to hold public hearings to give people an opportunity to hear about the real estate aspects of the project, and afford them an opportunity to comment. To hold these hearings requires Board approval. All anticipated purchase costs are included in the River Corridor BRT project budget.


Staff recommends that the Committee advance the proposed River Corridor BRT land acquisition public hearing schedule to the full Board for endorsement. 
Administrative Discussion Items

Communications Plan – Update – Jaime Watson
Jaime presented an overview of the CDTA communications plan. The plan provides a roadmap for messaging and is focused on enhancing the CDTA brand. 
CDTA has participated in the American Cancer Society’s Real Men Wear Pink Campaign, which includes community leaders raising funds for Making Strides Against Breast Cancer. Jaime said that CDTA is currently in first place for fund raising.  In an effort to raise awareness, staff also organized a media event to announce CDTA’s Pink Seat on Buses campaign, and employees have purchased pink tee shirts ($10 each) for employees to wear every Friday in October.
We held our second Fall Festival on October 6 at its headquarters.  500 children from local schools, 45 CDTA volunteers and 15 vendors attended the event, which was very successful.

Upcoming events include our annual Veterans Luncheon on Wednesday, November 9 at the Zaloga Post in Albany, a Stuff a Bus in promotion in late November, First Night Saratoga in December, Navigator Launch in January and the Employee Recognition Dinner in March.
Jaime advised that we are focused on strategic planning, which includes keeping the plan current, enhancing community engagement, and reaching out to the media with key messaging.  

For the Good of the Order

None
Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be on December 8, 2016; noon at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

